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Information for Town Council Meeting on: October 9, 2024

To:  Mayor and Town Council
Via: Kirk Blouin, Town Man: r/ Wayne Be nan, Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
From: Michelle Sentmanat, Business Services Supervisor in PZB

Re:  Waiver of Town Code Section 18-237, For Building Permit Extension at 1820 S. Ocean
Blvd., Permit B-21-87719

Date: September 20, 2024
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Staff recommends that the Town Council consider the request from Patrick W. Segraves, with
SKA Architects regarding a time extension in which to complete the renovations at 1820 S.
Ocean Blvd. The request is to extend the permit by and additional one hundred fifty-two (152)
days to have work complete by March 11, 2025.

GENERAL INFORMATION

The current owner is White Birch Farm Inc., who purchased the property in May of 2020. The
permit was issued March 10, 2021, with a total of 36 months for completion. Expiration date was
March 10, 7124. The architect explains in their letter dated September 18, 2024, the need for
extension is due in part to construction cost analysis and sourcing of materials. The revised
construction schedule shows the project completion to be March 11, 2025.

The applicant appears to have complied with all new requirements for neighbor notice.

Attachments: Letter from SKA Architect with Construction Schedule, Nuisance Mitigation
Measures, and Neighbor Notice
Permit Summary for the Property
Property Appraiser Details for the Property
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Nuisance Mitigation

1. Attached construction schedule.
2. Full-time supervision provided by Rogers General Contracting.
3. We will abide by all time, date, and noise restrictions set forth by the Town of Palm Beach.

Best Regards,

John Rogers
President
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To Neighbor

RE: 1820 S Ocean Renovation

Good afternoon,

Please accept this as a courtesy notice that a Building Permit Extension is being requested of the Town of
Palm Beach to complete remaining renovation projects for the residence mentioned above.

We will be presenting our extension request at the Town of Palm Beach Council meeting on Wednesday
October 9%, 2024.

Best Regards,

John Rogers

President
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